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The Honorable Carolyn McGinn, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Local Government 

300 SW 10th Avenue, Room 142-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 
 

Dear Senator McGinn: 
 

 SUBJECT: Revised Fiscal Note for SB 510 by Senate Committee on Federal and State 

Affairs 
 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following revised fiscal note concerning SB 510 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 
 

 SB 510 specifies that any city that has previously provided sewer service to a property that 

was disconnected from the system would be required to reconnect the property to the sewer system 

within ten days of a request by the property owner.  There would be no cost to the property owner 

if the disconnection was not from a failure to pay sewer fees.  The bill would take effect upon its 

publication in the Kansas Register.   
 

 In the original fiscal note, the League of Kansas Municipalities indicated the bill’s 

enactment could have had a fiscal effect on cities because cities would no longer have been able 

to collect fees for new sewer connections. 
 

 The League now indicates if the bill is enacted, cities would have to pay for the costs of 

residential and commercial reconnections of properties; however, regular stormwater and 

wastewater rate fees would still be collected.    

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 
 

 

 Adam C. Proffitt 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

cc: Jay Hall, Kansas Association of Counties 

 Wendi Stark, League of Kansas Municipalities 


